March 13, 2025, Sunland Village Men's Golf League Meeting

Board members Steve Stahr, Ed Meredith, Keith Haycraft, Charlie Lucero, and Ray Sedey were in attendance.

Also present were General Manager Brad Howard and Billy Wieczorek

Quorum: A quorum of 51 members were present for the meeting.

Presidents' Report: President Steve Stahr opened the meeting at 9:00 am and thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He talked about the club championship being a good event. The annual banquet will be on March 26 with drinks at 4 pm and dinner at 5. This year we will have prime rib with baked potato and cheesecake for dessert. Tickets are \$15 and 122 have signed up. There were two people with a hole in one since the last meeting, Ken Espeseth and Bruce Hammond. He introduced a new member, Shane Rodrigues. The election of board members will start today and end on the 25th and results will be available on the 26th. The candidates, Dave Sell, Chris Herrmann, Gary Coover and Joe Wilkerson were introduced, Chris was not in attendance. Thanks to Keith Haycraft and Ed Meredith for their service on the board. Steve told everyone that the board has an agenda meeting on the Tuesday before the Men's Club meeting on Thursday and encouraged anyone that wanted to attend to do so. Anyone that needs their picture taken can get with a board member and they will take your picture and send it to Paul Mozurkewich who will prepare it for inclusion on the membership picture board. He also asked that anyone not receiving his emails to let him know so that it can be fixed.

Treasurer's Report: Keith Haycraft gave the treasurer's report. We have \$9009.43 in checking and the hole in one pot is pretty slim at this time.

Secretary's Report: Ray Sedey reported that the last meeting minutes were posted in the hall and online and there were not any changes to the minutes.

Committee Reports: None

Comments by General Manager Brad: Brad said there is more Bermuda coming up and the course conditions continue to improve. There will be several items available for auction for the upcoming Beautification Tournament. There will be many proxies as well. Auction items are two foursomes of golf at Sunland Village East, one foursome of golf at Alta Mesa CC, two foursomes of golf at Fountain of the Sun, one foursome of golf at Sunland Springs, an authentic green Master's chair, and choice of Ping putter at SVGC.

Old Business: None

New Members: No new members since the last meeting.

Upcoming Events: March 19 - Golf Board meeting

March 22 - Beautification Tournament

March 26 - Men's Club Awards Banquet

March 31 & April2 - Home and Home with Sunland Springs

April 10 - Men's Club meeting

April 11 - Jack and Jill Tournament

April 16 - Fun day with food

Questions and Comments: Mike Johnson showed a personalized SVGC bag tag and suggested they could be used for prizes or be purchased by whoever wants one.

Steve asked for 3 to 4 members to help with the Jack and Jill Tournament. We plan to cook burgers and he can use the help.

The results of the vote for the irrigation system were 132 for, 93 against, and one No vote. We would like to get the work done this summer if things work out.

Don Wick reported on the upcoming Home and Home with Sunland Springs and the first day will be here with check-in at 9:30 followed by breakfast. We need to have our people at the club house by 9:15. The second day will be at Sunland Springs with coffee and donuts at 7 am and a shotgun start at 8 am. The \$70 cost includes the \$5 dollar mulligan fee. The goal is to have 44 members and are presently at 22.

It was brought to the attention of the group that we didn't have a very favorable showing of our course and set up for the last Home and Home and we should do a better job of getting ready. Brad said that he and Billy would take care of it.

A member said thank you to Billy for his job in getting information out by email in a timely manner. It is appreciated.

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ray Sedey, Secretary